

Mr James Nixon Principal HSE BHP – Mount Arthur Coal

By email: james.nixon@bhp.com

17/07/2020

Dear Mr Nixon

Mount Arthur Coal Mine (09_0062) Noise Management Plan

I refer to your recent correspondence submitting a revised copy of the Noise Management Plan as required by condition 9 of Schedule 3 of the Mt Arthur Coal Mine approval (PA 09_0062).

The Department has reviewed the revised Noise Management Plan and considers that it now adequately addresses the requirements of the relevant conditions of the approval. Consequently, the Secretary approves the Mt Arthur Noise Management Plan (Version 3.2, dated July 2020).

Please ensure a copy of the approved plan is made available on your website at your earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Melanie Hollis on 8217 2043.

Yours sincerely

Matthew Sprott

Director

Resource Assessments (Coal & Quarries)

as nominee of the Planning Secretary